

## 1. Project Status

- The project work is currently on schedule.
- The decision has been made to use the Resource Mapper option for the Facility Register Stub as Ed and the InSTEDD staff have made substantial progress using this tool. The valuation of other tools will continue, as this will provide useful information, but this will now not impact on the progress on the LHF project.

## 2. Progress

### 2.1. *Tasks Completed*

- Ryan Crichton has been working on the security for the interoperability layer on the EC2 instance and has set up a separate endpoint with security enabled to allow for testing. He has written a document describing how to get a Java application to communicate securely with the endpoint and circulated this to the relevant people.
- Ryan has written a simple mock java client application that can be run to call the services and show the results, and also sent out the certificate that will enable access.
- Wayne Naidoo sent out the login information to allow access to the OpenMRS test server for the RHEA team. Sample test data has been added.
- Wayne Naidoo held a conference call with the Pivot Access team regarding the technical specifications for the RapidSMS component.
- Liz Peloso drafted the first version of the Requirements for the Terminology Services and circulated it for comments. This was then discussed during the weekly conference call.
- Michel Makolo has been in contact with vendors in Rwanda to source quotes for hardware and a 10G Oracle licence for the implementation pilot.
- The Jembi team have drawn up a shortlist of candidates for the new development positions and Emmanuel Rugomboka will be contacting them to set up interviews. Budget approval has now been obtained for these positions and interviewing will begin shortly.

### 2.2. *Tasks in progress*

- Ryan Crichton is continuing to work on developing the interoperability layer.
- Wayne Naidoo is continuing to work on the technical design and specification documents for the overall implementation pilot project, and will be setting up a call with the relevant parties to discuss some questions around the RapidSMS message specifications that were raised on the weekly conference call.

- 
- Liz is amending the Requirements for the Terminology Services based on the feedback received and will be writing up some use cases for this.
  - Ed Jezierski is continuing to develop the design for the Facility Registry that will be used for the LHF project.
  - Chris has received a quote and some feedback from Bowman Gilfillan and is preparing a response to Richard on suggested legal agreements.

### **3. Project Change Requests**

None.